
Carrigaline Municipal District 
Cork County Council 

Floor 5 
County Hall 

Cork 
 

12th January 2022 
 
 
TO/ Each Member of the Carrigaline Municipal District 
 
A Chara, 
 
Tionolfar Chruinniú den choiste thuas luaite mar leanas: - 
Please take note that the next meeting of the Carrigaline Municipal District will be held via Microsoft 
Teams on Monday 17th of January at 14:00 for the transaction of the following business: 
 

1. Deimhniú Miontuairiscí / Confirmation of Minutes 
 

To consider the confirmation and signing of the Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 20th 
December 2021 

 
2. Matters Arising 

 
3. Correspondence 

 
4. Breithniúcháin ar Tuairiscí agus Moltaí / Consideration of Reports and 

Recommendations  
 

a. Derelict Sites 
 

b. WiFi4EU Initiative 
 

c. Municipal District Officers Report 
 

5. Chun na Ruin so leanas ón gComhairleoir a mheas:/To consider the following Notices 
of Motion in the name of: 

 
Cllr. Seamus McGrath 

1. “To request that additional public lighting be installed on the Rock/Fernhill Road from the 
junction with Church Road.  There is currently a back spot on the start of this road 
between the junction and the housing estates of Castlehill and Waterpark.” 

 
2. “To request a safety review of the Carrig naCurra & Janeville junction.  The review should 

include the possibility of removing the straight-ahead inner lane in the southbound 
direction.  This should be left only with the possible exception of public 
transport.  Improvements to pedestrian safety and traffic calming should also be 
considered given the extremely wide road carriageway.” 

 

3. “That the Council would carry out repairs to the footpaths at Maulbaun, Passage West.” 



Cllr. Audrey Buckley 

1. “Could we look at sponsoring some 'Salt Bins' for our local MD. We know that they are 

needed in a few key locations around the Carrigaline MD” 

 

2. “Is there a standard signage for walkers on our national roads? Can we please order some 

metal walking signs for the Carrigaline MD area. Many people have noticed the new metal 

poles and signs for the cyclists, the welcomed EUVELO scheme. This is a great initiative but 

is there a national or EU initiative we could look at do the same for the many walkers on 

our rural roads?” 

 

3. “Can we look at Fountainstown carpark please, the area needs to be resurfaced and line 

markings for car parking. The older toilet units need to be updated and can we look at 

designated spots for the many outdoor vendors that are parking in the area.” 

 

Cllr. Ben Dalton O’Sullivan  

1. “That line markings (Stop/ Yield) would be installed as a matter of urgency at Lios Cross. 

None are currently present.” 

 

2. “That Carrigaline Municipal District would take steps to become the 1st MD to 

implement a whole MD plan to make the District more ASD & Autism Friendly. Small and 

effective projects could be identified to pursue. I’m requesting that a report would be 

compiled over the next few months on measures which this MD could implement 

specifically and only on areas within their remit.” 

 

3. “That the Forest Road would be fully resurfaced under the RI resurfacing program. Due to 

budgets, it is understandable if this takes place in phases.” 

 

Cllr. Jack White 

1. “Carrigaline Traffic Warden. Anecdotally, the presence of the traffic warden and the new 

parking guidelines seem to be positive, with spaces being recycled on Main Street and 

better use of the Owenabue Carpark. However, can I please: 

Seek an update on the Warden’s powers, i.e. - can he now issue fines, etc? Can we please 

request that he work in Carrigaline on a Friday (the town’s busiest day for traffic) along 

with his other day/days here.” 

 

2. “Greenway Carpark. Can we please get the car-parking lines re-painted (and possibly the 

spaces widened a little) in the First carpark (LuLu Carpark) on the Carrigaline-Crosshaven 

Greenway?  Secondly, the spaces are currently diagonally lined for the most par - should 

this be changed?” 

 



Cllr. Michael Paul Murtagh 

1. “An update or indication that the road surfacing improvements which began on the R612 

from the RCYC last year are continued and progressed in the schemes scheduled for 

2022.” 

 

2. “That the MD is provided with a schedule of works for 2022 for the Graball Rd, 

Crosshaven.” 

 

3. “That the MD writes to the department of Housing, Local Government and Heritage for 

funding to facilitate the extension of wastewater & sewage collection on the point rd., 

Crosshaven. The Department provide funding through a multi annual rural water 

program for extensions to wastewater collection system in areas which are prioritised for 

environmental protection. With nesting curlew among a range of protected species in the 

vicinity the Point rd. should come under consideration for this funding.” 

 

Cllr. Marcia D’Alton 

1. “That one year on from the R&H Hall fire in Ringaskiddy, Cork County Council would 
update on the commitments made at the meeting of Full Council on 11th January 2021 to 
undertake a post-incident review leading to a local response plan for Ringaskiddy that 
could be adopted by all agencies. 

 

2. That Cork County Council would establish a hot-desking hub in Passage West town 
centre.” 

 

6. Votes of Congratulations 

 

7. Any Other Business 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 


